

August 9, 2012

Dr. Bridget Roberts-Pittman, PhD, HSPP, LMFT Director of Training, PhD Program Counseling Psychology Indiana State University Terre Haute, IN 47809

Dear Dr. Roberts-Pittman:

At its meeting on July 19-22, 2012, the Commission on Accreditation (CoA) reviewed your letter dated June 18, 2012 requesting that the Counseling Psychology program at Indiana State University remain on "accredited, inactive" status for the 2012-2013 academic year. You also provided an update on the status of the remaining students in the program.

Dr. David McIntosh recused and did not participate in the discussion of your program.

The CoA voted to continue the Ph.D. program on "accredited, inactive" status for academic year 2012-2013. The program will continue to be listed as "accredited, inactive" in the December 2012 *American Psychologist* and on the Accreditation webpages. Programs that are "accredited, inactive" are expected to pay the annual fee as part of that status.

According to the Accreditation Operating Procedures, inactive status can only be granted for one year at a time. In your letter, you indicated that most of the remaining twelve students are expected to graduate in August of 2013. By **September 1, 2013,** please provide the CoA with either a request for continued inactive status for academic year 2013-2014 (and update on progress of remaining students), or notification of the program's closure and withdrawal from accreditation.

Sincerely,

Susan F. Zlotlow, Ph.D.

Director, Office of Program Consultation and Accreditation

750 First Street, NE Washington, DC 20002-4242 (202) 336-5500 (202) 336-6123 TDD

Web: www.apa.org